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Respectful  Courageous  Friendly  Ambitious  Caring  Enthusiastic 
 

Balfour Primary News 
27th January 2023 

NOTES FROM THE HEADTEACHER 
Welcome to our January Newsletter. I am sure, like me, the 
Christmas Holidays seem a lifetime ago as we rush headlong 
into 2023. I hope you all enjoyed the break and you are still 
keeping any resolutions you set in the New Year. I spoke to 
the children during the first week back about how lucky we 
are in school as we get the chance to set a ‘New Year 
resolution’ at the start of each term. We all thought about 
what we were going to work at improving in ourselves over 
the coming weeks & what we could to make a difference to those around us.  
 
2023 is going to be a big year for us all at Balfour we are;  

 continuing to 
develop our climate 
change curriculum to 
further reflect our 
local community and 
the world we live in,  

 changing our school 
practices to ensure 
we are more 
sustainable,  

 developing further 
our school grounds 
and the wider 
campus to 
encourage wildlife,  

 embedding further 
our teaching and 
learning to ensure all 
our children achieve 
as well as they can,  

 

 looking forward to 
welcoming Ofsted to 
show all the great 
work our children 
and staff do,  

 the school streets 
project being 
implemented 

 
.... when I think about it the list could go on and on. 
 
There is one thing we are keen to develop further, strengthening the links 
between the school and parents and the local community. We are aware of 
many untapped resources out there that we could be using to make all our 
children’s experiences. We are also keen to get your views about what is 
working well and ideas what we could do to make things even better. Please 
watch this space for further communication.  

Alan Gunn 
Headteacher 
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next 
up… 

In respect of ensuring the best outcomes for our children and community I 
am afraid I need to mention once again the parking issues at the start and 
the end of the day. You may well have seen my message last week where I 
asked you to:  
 

 Walk to school whenever you can  

 If you are able bodied to park at least 200m from the school to allow 
our blue badge holders closer access  

 To not park across driveways  

 To not stop on double yellow lines especially at road junctions  

 To use designated bays (I have been told tickets will not be issued if 
dropping off or picking up and you do not have a permit).  

 To not park with wheels on the pavement  

 If waiting in the car to turn your engine off to minimise air pollution  
 

I have had lots of positive responses to this but there still numerous instances 
of parking on yellow lines, on the pavement and across driveways such as the 
ones shared with me below:  

 

I want to reiterate that we are all responsible for the safety of our children 
when they come to school and remind 
you all of the potential impact that 
inconsiderate parking may have on the 
safety of our children. I do not want to 
have to be speaking to our community 
after an accident has occurred and a 
child or parent has been injured.   
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next 
up… 

I want to finish by saying how nice it has been to hear so many positive 
comments from parents about the great job our teachers are doing and the 
extra mile many go to ensure your children have the best possible time at 
school. The fact they are always available to follow upon concerns and 
respond to your emails so quickly is just fantastic. We have also recently 
received many positive comments about our children and their behaviour 
from the places we have visited and from visitors to the school. Well done 
everybody, and thank you as always for all your support. 

 

TERM DATES  
    
Spring Term 1: 4/1/23 – 10/2/23  Spring Term 2: 20/2/23 – 31/3/23 
 Half Term: 13 Feb – 17 Feb   Easter Break: 3 Apr – 14 Apr 
 

Summer Term 1: 17/4/23 - 25/5/23 Summer Term 2: 5/6/23 – 21/7/23 
 Half Term: 29 May – 2 June  First back day for students: TBD 
 

INSET days: 26th May  Additional dates for your diary  

 

 

 

 

What have we been up to in school this month to diversify our curriculum?  

Reception – This term, we are learning about fictional and real-life 
superheroes!  We have been challenging any gender stereotypes about 
particular job roles and using the correct 
terms of 'firefighter' and 'police officer' to 
ensure these are non-gender specific.  We 
have also been learning about Lunar New 
Year!  The children have been learning about 
how this can be celebrated across the world.   
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review 
…in 

Year 1 – In Year 1 we have been learning about the different communities people 
live in. We have looked at different types of homes and 
discussed how some people are nomadic. We learnt about 
the Gypsy Roma Traveller community and discussed why 
they might have left North-West India to seek work and a 
better life. We then looked at the artist Gabi Jimenez (a 
Roma Gipsy living in Spain) and created our own drawings 
in the same style. 

Year 2 - In year 2, we have been exploring the fabulous books of 
Oliver Jeffers that link with our topic 'Our Wonderful World'. 
Looking at one of his latest books, 'Here we are', we have been 
exploring a vast range of characters from all different 
backgrounds and thinking about some of the similarities and 
differences we can spot between them and ourselves. We have 
written about our own interests, appearance, backgrounds and 
beliefs.  

In art, we have been studying the work of Lubaina Himid who was born in 
Zanzibar (now Tanzania). She was one of the 
first artists to be involved in the UK's 'Black Art 
Movement' during the 1980's. We have noticed 
how she often takes inspiration from her 
heritage and how her work celebrates the 
cultural history of East Africa. In 2017, she 
became the first black woman, as well as the 

oldest person, to win the famous Turner Prize for outstanding artwork.  
 
Year 3 – This half term in Year 3 during our RE lessons, we 
have been learning about the Bible and how this is an 
important book to Christians. As part of this unit, we asked 
the children to think about their favourite books and why 
they are special to them. The children shared a wide variety 
of diverse books with each other.  

Year 4 - In science, we have been learning about electricity. We have 
focused on the scientist Lewis Latimer who invented a 'carbon 
filament' for lightbulbs in 1881.  In social responsibility, we have been 
looking at different places around the world and focusing on 
biodiversity.  
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review 
…in 

Year 5 – Year 5 have been reading creation stories from different faiths this 
term and have discussed similarities and differences between 
them.  In Geography, we've learnt about different countries in 
Europe, with a particular focus on Greece and its geography 
and culture.  We will be exploring this further over the rest of 
the half term.  Linked to this has been our learning about 
ancient Greek mythology and beliefs, where we've read stories 
and studied the people, Gods and monsters in them.  

Year 6 – In Year 6, we have been discussing money matters in PHSE and also 
looking at wealth in our social responsibility lessons.  We have been looking at 

the distribution of wealth in our own country and all around 
the world.  Did you know that global inequality is growing, 
with half of the world's wealth now in the hands of just 1% 
of the population?  We have also been discussion the 
traditional definition of wealth and comparing that to the 
importance of having a wealth of family, friendships and 
education, which we all agreed was just as important.  

 

ARTISTS WANTED!! 
We need some more submissions for our Weduc header 
image! If you or your child would like to paint or draw 
something, we'd love to showcase their art. (You've been 
enjoying Esme's flowers this term!) 

 

Just a reminder, the header image needs to be really wide and not very tall. 
It's okay if it’s a traditional size (e.g. A4), but we'll need to crop quite a lot off 
the top and bottom.  Something like this proportion would be ideal: 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Please send images to Lisa Collington lisacollington@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk  
or drop in the office. Thank you! 
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review 
…in 

PUPIL PREMIUM UPDATE 
Happy New Year to you all! We hope you had a wonderful break. 

We are really looking forward to the plans we have for the remainder of the 
academic year. We are both attending the next session towards creating a 
Tackling Disadvantaged Strategy at Coldean Primary School. We are also 
attending a training day at Durrington High School in February as part of a 
whole school Pupil Premium Review we are having carried out. 

Please remember to get in touch if you would like to find out how we can 
support you and your family if you are in receipt of means-tested Free School 
Meals. If you don’t get Free School Meals and think you might be eligible, 
please apply via this link. 

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/apply-online-free-
school-meals 

Our food bank is still running every Monday so 
please head to our website to apply for food 
packages if you are finding it difficult to buy 
food. Go to the “About us” tab and there is a link 
to the foodbank and the JustGiving page if you 
are able to donate. 

Direct link:  Balfour Primary School - Food Bank 

 

GOVERNORS 
Governors had a really useful monitoring session with subject leaders this 
month. It was great to see how well curriculum planning is embedded across 
the school and to hear how teachers support all children to access and enjoy 
the different subjects. We also heard how the school uses trips and visits from 
different speakers to enrich the curriculum. 

 
 We are currently looking for a new co-opted governor. This 
can’t be a parent but if you know anyone in the community 
who might be interested then please tell them to get in touch. 

Sandra Mulholland 
Deputy Headteacher 

Natasha Paling 
Pupil Premium Deputy 
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review 
…in 

If you ever want to contact me as chair of governors then please use my school 
e-mail KirstinBaker@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

If you wish to contact the school governors, the email address is: 
balfour.governor@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk   

Governors can also be contacted via the school office who will be happy to 
forward any correspondence, or to the clerk of governors, Kristina McCulloch:  
kristinamcculloch@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

INCLUSION 
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review 
…in 

ATTENDANCE 
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 

 Brrrr! As I write this it is very cold indeed and 
it feels like the long winter still has its icy 
fingers gripped firmly around us. But there is 
just the hint that the days are beginning to 
feel a little less dark and as we head into the 
half term break we can start to think about 
spring. And that means more events! 

 

First to kick us off is the FAB Quiz. The traditional rollicking night of fun returns 
on Friday 24th February along with delicious food by Olly’s Fish Shack. Keep 
your eyes peeled for tickets on Weduc.  

Now… January is normally a fairly quiet time at FAB, and after the Christmas 
Fair we deserve a rest, but we haven’t been entirely idle. We have welcomed 
a new Treasurer into our fold, which is very exciting as it is always great to 
meet new people and we do rely on parents to come forward to help. The 
need for new members doesn’t stop there however as we are looking for a 
range of roles to be filled. This is a serious request as we only function as long 
as there are people willing to donate a little of their time. 

I will leave you with that thought and look forward to seeing you at the Quiz. 
Until then have a great half-term! 

 

NEW TREASURER! 

 

It is a pleasure to welcome our new Treasurer Marlena to FAB! Marlena was 
voted in at the Extra-ordinary General Meeting held in January and takes over 
from Haley who has been doing a great job for 3 years. It has been great to 
work with Haley these few years and she will be missed. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND FUNDRAISERS 

FAB NEEDS YOU!  

If you still haven’t got a new year’s resolution 
or have fallen off the wagon already then I 
suggest you consider becoming a FAB helper. 
It doesn’t cost anything, you don’t have to give 
anything up AND you get to feel better inside! 
It’s a win-win. 

Do you have any skills that you think would come in handy? We’d love to hear 
from you. We have lots of places for parents just like you. 

If you have a background in anything, it doesn’t matter; we are a diverse bunch 
at FAB and would gladly welcome you aboard. 

We are currently looking to fill the roles for: Vice-Chair, Website, Marketing, 
Volunteer Coordinator, Food Team members, Event and Activity Leaders. 

Drop us a line anytime of you are curious or interested in ways you can help. 
There is no obligation to do more than that, we are a friendly bunch of parents 
just like you! 

FAB QUIZ – FRIDAY 24TH FEB DOORS OPEN AT 7.30PM KS1 HALL 

The brilliant FAB Quiz returns with our quizmasters Daryl and Kelly back at the 
mic. The quiz is FAB’s only child-free event so roll up for an evening of free 
heating, fun and food (provided by the fantastic Olly’s Fish Shack). No quiz 
night would be complete without the FAB Bar which will be on hand to provide 
plenty of liquid inspiration. Tickets will be available soon. 

COMING THIS EASTER 

A reminder to everyone that due to its great success, this Easter we will be 
holding another Scavenger Hunt with details to be announced in due course. 

Also returning (how can it not?) is the Great Balfour Easter Egg Hunt. Lots of 
chocolate and hundreds of excited kids… what could be better? 
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SAVE THE DATES! BALFOUR CIRCUS AND SUMMER FAIR 

Yes, they are some way off but you know that thing where 
time suddenly flies by? 

Balfour Circus – Wednesday 14th June 

Summer Fair – Saturday 15th July 

 

BALFOUR SWIM SCHOOL 

The swim school is run for all levels 
and is priced very keenly to support 
the children of the school. In light of 
upwards pressures on costs we have 
been forced to increase prices slightly 
however these will be kept as minimal as possible.   

There are some spaces available. Places are still available. Please use this form 
to submit an enquiry: https://forms.gle/3UWdVvZqKnG2iUJMA 

 

RAISE MONEY WHILE YOU SHOP 

There are three REALLY easy ways to raise money for the school while doing 
your shopping:  

1. Easyfundraising 

Join for free at: www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/ 

Then when you shop online, go to easyfundraising.og.uk, find the retailer you 
want, click through and shop in the normal way. The retailer will automatically 
make a donation to your cause when you check out. 

There’s a Donation Reminder you can download so you don’t forget.  
That’s all there is to it. There are no catches or hidden charges to you or the 
school. Just more money to help enhance the children’s education.  

mailto:office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
file://///balfour01/staff$/lcollington/www.balfourprimary.co.uk
https://forms.gle/3UWdVvZqKnG2iUJMA
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/


 

 

01273 507722 office@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk  www.balfourprimary.co.uk 

2. AmazonSmile  

AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. Same products, same prices, 
same service. But Amazon donates 0.5% of the net purchase price (excluding 
VAT, returns and shipping fees) of all eligible purchases to the charitable 
organisation of your choice. 

Just make AmazonSmile your default for your Amazon purchases – go to: 
https://smile.amazon.co.uk 

100 CLUB 

The Balfour 100 Club is open to all Balfour parents, 
carers and staff and costs just £5 per number per 
month. You need to sign up for at least a year.  

Half the monthly takings are given out in prize money; the other half is used 
for the benefit of the children at school.   

Join anytime to help the school raise much-needed funds. To sign up, or for 
more information, please email fab100club@gmail.com.  

GET INVOLVED 

If you'd like to be added to our committee email list, drop us a line at 
info@friendsatbalfour.org. You’ll be kept informed of committee meetings, 
and contacted if we need a little help from time to time.  

STAY IN TOUCH 

Follow us for the latest information on our events and meetings: 

 Website: http://friendsatbalfour.org/ 

  Facebook: Friends at Balfour 

 Twitter: @FABatBalfour  

We also have private Facebook Group pages for each year group. 
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